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Torry Locality Partnership 
Date: 15/1/2020
Meeting Room: Tullos Learning Centre
MEETING NOTE 
	Present 
	In Attendance 
	Apologies 

	Audrey Nicol – Local councillor
	
	Chris Kerr (Police Scotland)

	Yvonne Allan – local Councillor
	
	Ross McKay (GREC)

	Anne-Marie Steehouder-Ross (ACC Community Development Officer, Minute Taker)
	
	Paula Fraser (Community Rep)

	Fay Morrison (Community Rep, Chair)
	
	Rod Smith (Police Scotland)

	Margaret Wright (Community Rep)
	
	Chris Littlejohn (NHS)

	Pat Robertson (Community Rep)
	
	Laura young (SHMU)

	Victor Onyemejor (Community Rep)
	
	Bryan Nelson (SFRS)

	Normund Varganovs (Community Rep)
	
	Emily Story (Walker Road Primary School) 

	Beth Robertson (Community Rep)
	
	Laura Horn (Big Noise)

	Susan Morrison (ACVO)
	
	Sophie Reith-Paterson (Salvation Army)

	Graeme Dale (Sport Aberdeen)
	
	

	Derek Bain (Police Scotland)
	
	

	Colin Wright (ACC Development Manager)
	
	

	
	
	


	ACTION POINTS 


	ACTION LEAD

	1.  Welcome and Introductions
Introduction by Fay to the meeting then round the table by attendees.

	

	2.  Minutes of previous meeting 
Plan for consultation regarding the Hub – Colin to circulate 

Margaret – concerned about what’s proposed for our hub following the visit to Middlefield

Minutes proposed by – Derek Bain

Seconded by Margaret Wright from meeting dated 20/11/19

	

	3.  Project updates -Torry 
Teresa Dufficy

Long term conditions -
Trialling a survey for those involved already in local activity groups and the general Torry public. Have had one meeting with local focus group with next on Thursday. The aim is to recruit some to the new app “World of Walking” and see if any will be local champions. Project highlighted to the local link worker and gathered stats for sport Aberdeen on what’s available in the Torry area.

Aberdeen Prospers -

The project Charter is waiting to be approved. Charter looking to increase care leavers access to employability pathways.
Cllr Alan - Proposal for care leavers applying for jobs should be offered interviews.
Torry funding Surgeries –

Several surgeries have been held in 2019 with more planned for beginning of 2020. Some applications put in but process can take a while for grants to come through. Some groups engaged may not have applied. Some groups have not been from Torry area. Will ask Tanita to provide more detailed overview for next meeting.
MW pointed out the Heritage group had attended a previous surgery, but their enquiry was not followed up.
Food and Fun at Christmas – 

Torry had the highest request out of the 3 localities for food parcels – mostly through the profile raising of this at the Tullos Winter Wonderland event. The bus to the Christmas eve event well attended too with Colin supporting and reporting families having an enjoyable session. Lots of activities and food provided. Ice skating was popular with the Torry families.
GD – around 20 adults and 35 kids attended. Lot of dads came along and ice skating was popular. Had additional funding from Cash for kids so each family received a selection box, pass for family skating and swim and one £10 Tesco voucher per child. 

BL – School hadn’t heard about trip so hadn’t promoted to parents.
Oral health project-
The best start and smile pantry has opened at CEFINE, Poynernook Road. The sessions include not just the shopping benefits but also advice and support re oral health and referrals to their safeguarding team etc. Number for Torry families recruited are growing. 

Would be helpful to look at how we can increase No. of families registered. Possibly FB story of how individual families have benefited from the scheme.
Anne-Marie Steehouder-Ross

Free School Meals Charter – Torry Tasters – 18 classes have now taken place. And engaged around 18 families. Good attendance and very positive feedback from families. 700 Cook booklets have been produced with school meals and older recipes to be given out to families in both primaries. 
· Fay would like some cookery booklets for the weight loss sessions.

Reducing Drug Deaths– 
Naloxone Charter Project has been looking at trying to increase pathways for joint working to deliver naloxone kits and training to local workers, families, friends and individuals at risk of overdose.
Police have been in discussion to enlist local champions.

Training and awareness raising to be designed and delivered locally. Initial discussions have taken place with Kings and Jesus House. 
Reducing Teen Pregnancy Charter
Main areas to be taken forward will involve engaging young people in the new RSHP (relationships, sexual health and parenting) online tool including the Key Messages for Young people.
Looking to involve local workers and volunteers in training on introducing the tool to YP. 

Also deliver a social media/poster campaign designed with YP on the Key messages.  
Fay 
Obesity Project – Monday weigh in sessions at TYLC going fine. Two attending. Would like to encourage more. Other agencies are keen to get involved. Chris Littlejohn of Public Health has shown interest. 


	TD – TA update

AMS to ask TA to follow up.

AMS to follow up with TD 

AMS drop booklets off.

	4. Annual Report Updates
No updates to report, still waiting for the data from the business Intelligence unit team to be added.
	CW to follow up


	5. Refresh of locality Plan

· Community Planning group have asked Locality Partnerships to look at updating the Locality Plans now the LOIP has been refreshed.

· Colin suggested the group have a workshop together to look at what the current needs are.  Then consult with the local community after this.

· This does not be on a large scale. Also contact partners in February to find out what stage projects and proposals area at. Some may be complete and can be removed. 

· Colin felt priorities on locality plan. Should be inline with those in the LOIP. Some are around early years and should have been achieved.
· Others overtaken by events – eg lighthouse project – no funding secured. 

· Agreed to hold workshop at meeting on 26th February. 

· Look at possible digital consultation with drop in day/afternoon at one of the schools.

· Timescale - April take out for consultation. Refreshed plan ready for May
· Margaret concerns short period to consult. Also, a long time since last big exercise and demographics will have changed.

	CW contact partners by Feb

	6.  Branding
Anne Marie played the branding video. All seemed to feel it was positive and represented Torry. Some feedback given:

· It should be named ‘Welcome to Torry’ after the song

· Ask Norman if he can make shorter sections/clips for social media

· Contact for the Locality Partnership to be added

· Beth suggested school can play on loop during parents’ evenings

· Victor asked if the lyrics and music for the song can be shared with other local groups

· Dragados and Heritage volunteer to be included in titles


	AMS to follow up

	7. UDECIDE 

Colin updated - Application should be out by the end of this week and promoted on social media and to all local contacts.

Various roadshows locations are being organised. Teresa is leading on this. 
Voting will take place via online portal and the roadshows.

Locality reps will be sent dates to find out if they can assist.

Margaret had good response on wed evening at Tullos last time.

At Present estimated monies available is 17.5K.
Police Scotland may be able to put in extra £2698.


	Rod to follow up

	8. Report back from Locality Partnership 
a. TYAG - Meeting date to be set soon.







b. Partnership Forum - Meeting next week – only 3 met last time. Council has given some guidance to make them more focused. Going to drill down next time but bit difficult with all the areas involved. 

     Rod queried why there were no police representation on this group
c. LLG – no representation from the TLP at the last meeting. HSC partnerships changing locality areas and creating community empowerment groups covering the whole south area. Borrowed Locality model to fit community empowerment forum. Also consulting on their own priorities. 

Derek noticed other localities do not have such a good representation of LLG and ASG on their partnerships which although lot of good work – cause overlaps. This has been recognised.  May be request from this group to be representative on it.








	

	9. AOCB
Cllr Yvonne Alan -
· The ‘waste to energy’ company are holding a public meeting at Tullos LC for local people who are interested Mon 27th Jan 6.30pm. They Want to form a local liaison group and are looking for members.
· More windows going in Balnagask. Residents reported fed up of the containers outside their houses in car park. They will be moving them down the street.

· Budget setting coming up soon – Big Noise will be being considered as part of this as at their 5-year point in Torry. 

· No one supported new housing blocks. Big development refused along south esplanade west. 

· Norman raised you need more facilities built for kids as very little greenspace and facilities included as part of newbuilds.
· Pointed out Locality meetings, normally on her surgery night. - Left at 7pm.

Cllr Audrey Nicol - Councillor Nicol stated she was overwhelmed by what is being done by the group. Is gaining an understanding of what the group is trying to achieve and is very impressed. Would like to find out what is going on in more detail. 
Margaret Wright – Margaret gave feedback on her experience of her visit to Tillydrone Hub in November. Felt it was not welcoming and disorientating. Canteen beside front door and Staff not dressed appropriately, understaffed. Disorganised.

Middlefield Hub had a well-run café. 

Floorwalker – no reception – didn’t work well, not identifiable.

Person coming in went to the library. Noise in the area too high.

Meeting room no separate area for those with children. Mat in the corridor with some toys. 

Early learning area beautiful. Meeting room no storage. Storage just took tables and chairs, not group resources. 

Actual storage area for groups was untidy.

Big screen with info but was out of date. 

Very few activities going on after office hours.

Derek reported had had been in 3 times – approached by walker. Others felt they had a different experience. 

Graeme Dale felt we need to separate service and design elements to use feedback constructively for Torry development. 

Margaret asked for a Phoenix update – Colin updated - delayed at developer Contribution Governance group stage of the process. Asking for additional information, partly due to amount of money requested. 

General feeling it was important this is taken forward asap.

Susan Morrison – ACVO now have a new communication officer in post– e-bulleting will hopefully be up and running again soon. Keen to promote locality work through social media.

Cllr Nicol – Plans to run several focus groups around increase in Early yrs. hours at Lochside and Kirkhill primary 6.30 – 8. evening 3rd of Feb. Parents are invited. Beth stated various staff will go to the meeting and will also feedback to parents. 

From Aug 2020 every child in the area should be entitled to 1140 hrs. free childcare. 

Tullos and WR offering palaces 46 weeks a year- 8am-6pm full day and 8am-1pm +1pm -6pm options. 

Abbotswell will be offering normal school nursery time. 

Information went out today to returner parents of children. 

Tullos have a Portacabin outside as currently refurbishing nursery provision.


	

	10.   DONM
Locality meeting - 26th of February 6pm 
Pre meeting – 19th February (community reps) 6pm 
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